



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

**Too see who said which comment please scroll to the bottom for a list of names of those who spoke.**

### **1. Welcome & Land Acknowledgement**

Introductions

### **2. Announcements**

JK: The schedule for this spring will be coming out in an email later. We do not have an exact date for the ASLC retreat, but we will email you all when we have an exact date. If there is anything that you would like to do please let us know. Cas resigned for person care reasons. There have been no applicants yet, so we have decided to open the election to everyone because no one from the committee has stepped up. We will need to have another election if one of you runs for it.

LP: CAB is hiring 3 executive positions and the links are live. If you are interested you can run for CAB chair as well.

### **3. Legislation**

MM: The meat of this (SP21 SR001) is to establish a daily COVID daily email. We would then get the total death and cases in Oregon juxtaposed with the Lewis & Clark information. I was hoping we could figure out a way to make this daily COVID



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

email. If we all agree on this, I would like for us to discuss who to submit this to. I wanted to keep the transparency in the campus and so that we are not down playing the situation.

CA: I like that you said that it can be optional because some people could add to their anxiety. I like the idea of it because I get the daily information from the Bark and Bulletin. I like consolidating it into one email.

MM: I find that checking your email is the easiest thing to check in LC.

PC: I was wondering if it is possible to add national or oregon numbers. Maybe that might be too much work though? Maybe just some more numbers to add to the scope outside of portland?

MM: I do like the idea of moving outward. The reason I did not was because it was more for on campus students because the farthest they could go was portland. I will make a note of it for now.

TP: I think that only listing the numbers from Portland is not helpful. I think that we should also include whether it should have increased or decreased.

MM: I like that idea but I do not know how to make the automated email system.

OW: I hear the concern that these numbers need to be put into perspective. As someone who interacts with this information daily, there is not enough information



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

to be shared daily. As someone who interacts with emails going out to students, nobody reads any of our emails. I personally struggle with finding an email to a communication problem. Why don't we try adding it to the COVID page instead?

MM: How I am not super understanding of the communication issue, if there was a way to add the portland numbers onto the dashboard that would be good.

OW: There is a free Oregonian subscription that gives you the updates for that.

AT: If people are signing up for the email they will want to check the email and if they are expecting that regularly. Someone was mentioning whether it is going up or down and that could be more easily updated with just saying if it went up or down. Portland vs the greater area, people go off campus to the coast without permission. By having the surrounding areas that could be relevant information.

MB: There are already resources that exist, I hesitate to ask the Task Force to take on this task because they are already doing so much. I think a simpler way to add a page on our website could have resources on that. We need to make sure that we are providing emotional support from that.

LP: I agree with Mikah because there are resources out there and students can use the pre-existing resources.

MM: I wrote to add the primary emotional support. I appreciate the discussion on



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

where to take this.

MB: If you need me to help you with that, I can.

GR: I think making it a daily thing in the inbox is okay if we are signing up for it. I think that is overwhelming as well though. Are you married to making it a daily thing?

MM: I think the daily is ambitious, but central. The pandemic is getting worse and things keep changing rapidly. Information is changing rapidly which is why I am pushing to a daily email.

MT: I think it would be more useful to use Multnomah county or a county level because that brings in multiple places that students are living in.

JP: What exactly do you mean by case. That can mean a few things.

MM: The numbers would be county deaths, positive test results, campus tested and people tested positive on campus.

JP: How long would someone be considered a positive case?

MM: The dashboard has a total running number so I would want to use that. The testing number would change to reflect higher. You would get a new notification when the case increases.

CA: I like the idea that Olivia brought up about directing them to the Oregonian one.



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

Then we don't have to think about where to distribute that work. Is there a difference between the Orgoinian one?

OW: It did seem pretty similar to what is being described.

MM: That is why I am pushing for the optional portion.

PC: I know we were talking about a frequency thing. Can we pick certain days in the week to send it? Then it would not be weekly or daily.

AG: The type of person to subscribe to this is not a person who is going to be going to the coast or traveling. I think that maybe we should post other places for that reason.

OW: The school is legally required to report to OSHA within 24 hours of finding out a case. That means that the dashboard is very up to date. We want to be careful putting that next to the greater Portland statistics because I do not want people to pat themselves on the back because our numbers are so low.

MM: I think that those numbers next to each other can be different for each person. I don't think the information is as accessible as they should be. My goal is to make this a little more organized.

FP: Motion to table

TP: Second



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

JK: This resolution is tabled till next week. I strongly encourage everyone who has feedback to contact Madeleine.

#### 4. Updates

JK: Consider running for Cabinet. If you have been in a committee for at least a semester you are eligible for the chair. All of you should consider running. Changes that we are in the process of making, of combining the president and vice-presidents, combining EOC and CAB, and Treasurer and SOC combining. Two ad-hoc committees have been created and I want to update you all. We want to go through the process of the STDF. Some things make sense to be changed, like the senate. Other questions are about an increase in stipends, so some things will be done through resolutions and bills. The second thing we have talked about is consolidating positions. It is also confusing that we have 10 grants. We are still talking about that. Jacques is looking at a rewrite of the constitution for rules that we do not need anymore. We are trying to change the election cycle for senate because you are elected in the first month, but that is a steep learning curve with the leadership position. We are looking to see if that is moved at the end of the year and starts in the summer. None of this is set in stone, so please email me about that. What is the purpose of the senate? That is another question that we are asking ourselves. We want to realize that and then draw a job description and change the



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

stipend.

SW: Is there a comment box for you all? How is the regular student body supposed to bring up ideas.

CA: I think that changing the time of the senate is interesting because there are a lot of freshmen in the senate.

PC: I like having senators be elected at the end of the next year.

OW: The COVID Task Force will be doing weekly posts on instagram. Please repost those and share them. We are still meeting with Robin weekly and we are feeling frustrated with the students that did not get tested. If you have any ideas about that please let me know. We are a resource and have the ability to help. The conversation earlier is something that we can help implement and it is an example of ideas that we need for a Task Force that has never been created before.

CA: Motion to talk about what Wim emailed everyone today.

AT: Second

JK: How do you want this structured.

MM: Have it chaired.

To see the rest of this discussion please email the Auditor at [auditor@lclark.edu](mailto:auditor@lclark.edu)



No. 10 | January 26, 2021

[Link to Zoom meeting space](#) | Live Transcript

**AG:** Anna Graff - ASLC Asian Student Union Representative  
**AT:** Alaryx Tenzer - ASLC Senator  
**CA:** Caroline Arnis - ASLC Feminist Student Union Representative  
**FP:** Francisco Perozo - ASLC International Students of L&C Representative  
**GR:** George Reinhardt - ASLC Senator  
**JK:** Jeremiah Koshy - ASLC Vice President  
**JP:** Jacques Parker - Chief Justice  
**MB:** Mikah Bertelmann - ASLC President  
**MM:** Madeleine Macwilliamson - ASLC Senator  
**MT:** Mateo Telles - Equity, Justice, and Inclusion Co-Chair  
**OW:** Olivia Weiss - ASLC Senator  
**OW:** Orion Whitcher - ASLC Senator  
**PC:** Phoenix Cox - ASLC Senator  
**SW:** Sarah Wood - Student  
**TP:** Tor Parsons - ASLC Senator  
**LP:** Lauren Pichard - Cabinet Activities Board Chair